CYCLING ENGLAND BOARD MEETING
6TH JUNE 2006, CAXTON STREET, ST JAMES’ PARK
Present

Cycling England:

Phillip Darnton (Chair)

John Grimshaw

Alison Hill

Kevin Mayne

Dave Merrett

Chris Spencer

Steve Garidis (Projects Coordinator)

Nigel Campbell (Department for Transport)
Chris Jones (Blue Rubicon)

Hannah Windross (Blue Rubicon)

Apologies were received from Peter King, Lynn Sloman and Christian Wolmar.

Action Notes
1. Nigel Campbell, new head of North West and East Midlands Division at the Department for Transport (with responsibility amongst other things for sustainable transport), was introduced to the Cycling England Board. A general discussion was had about Cycling England’s work and upcoming priorities.  Nigel agreed to look into issues arising related to the Department including ‘Cycle Friendly Infrastructure II’, the issue of testing ‘Tiger crossings’ in the CDTs and also routes into working with the Regional Government Offices. Nigel advised that potential opportunities existed based on the new Education Inspection Bill, recently passed.

Action:  A CE Board member to follow up with Nigel on opportunities presented by the new Education Inspection Bill.

The main meeting agenda was focussed on Communications issues:

2. Chris Jones, a director and partner for Blue Rubicon, Cycling England’s Communications Agency, presented to the CE Board achievements to date, as well as future priorities and opportunities. Topics included media work, the CE website, Bike to School Week and the Cycle Forum.  A discussion ensued around how organisations represented by CE Board members could best complement CE’s work through Blue Rubicon. A number of measures were agreed to ensure the best way of working including sharing all resources such as press releases and contact databases but mainly to try to ensure the strategic coordination of all organisations’ communications strategies.  It was noted collaboration on the Bike to School Week promotion was a good example of how this was already taking place and could be repeated to ensure the success of future campaigns.

Action: Hannah Windross to manage sharing of resources. Steve Garidis to ensure ongoing coordination of CE communications activity.
3. Led by Chris Jones a discussion was held on future communications priorities including the launching of a public facing brand for the National Cycle Training Standard and also the building of an economic case for cycling for submission as part of the next Government comprehensive spending review (CSR).  On a public brand for the Standard, pilot areas and the issue of resolving supply and demand were discussed. It was noted that promotion of training bursary uptake was a key part of this work and that Blue Rubicon would continue to promote this to local authorities. 
4. The proposed local authority road-shows were discussed and it was noted that the planned event on 26th June in the Government Office of the North West (GONW) was a pilot for working with other Regional GOs. It was noted that ‘Green Transport Officers’ could play a key part. It was suggested that ‘individualised packs’ could be prepared for key senior attendees of such road-show events. Board members requested sight of the GONW event invitee list.

Action: Steve Garidis to circulate GONW event invitee list.
Other points / issues:

5. As the Communications issues dominated the meeting it was agreed that Alison Hill would update the Board in writing on Health issues since the last Board meeting.

Action: Alison Hill to send an update on Health to Board members.
